BATH COUNTY SCHOOL BOARD

AGENDA ITEM: <u>INFC</u>	DRMATIC	ON { X } ACTION { } CLOSED MEETING { }
SUBJECT:	GO	OOD NEWS IN BATH COUNTY PUBLIC SCHOOLS
	1.	2012 John Marshall Foundation Teacher of the Year Award – Mr. Marion "Bo" Trumbo
	2.	School Nutrition Employee Appreciation Week, May 7-11, 2012
	3.	School Nurse Day, May 9, 2012
	4.	First Annual P. Buckley Moss Invitational Mixed Media, 2 nd Place – Chelsea Dudley

May 1, 2012......AGENDA ITEM: <u>11-12</u>: 7.



Bringing John Marshall's Legacy to Life

April 16, 2012

Receive Bath County School Bosts

OFFICERS & DIRECTORS

PRESIDENT Ralph B. Higgins

FIRST VICE PRESIDENT Harry L. Carrico

SECOND VICE PRESIDENT

T. Cary Gresham SECRETARY

Mary Ellen Howe

TREASURER Maxwell G. Cisne, C.P.A.

DIRECTORS

George "Ted" Edward Allen, III J. Edward Betts Harry F. Byrd, IV

Dr. David C. Collins

Brian L. Hager Caroline Smith Parkinson

Douglas P. Rucker, Jr. Marshall M. Taylor

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Lynn Brackenridge

Mr. Marion Trumbo Bath County High School 464 Charger Lane Hot Springs, VA 24445

Re:

2012 John Marshall Foundation Teacher of the Year Award

Dear Mr. Trumbo:

On behalf of The John Marshall Foundation, we are delighted to inform you that you are the winner of the 2012 John Marshall Foundation Teacher of the Year Award for excellence in teaching the United States Constitution to high school students in the Commonwealth of Virginia.

The \$2,500 award will be presented to you in Richmond on Tuesday, May 1, 2012, as part of the Law Day luncheon ceremony of the Richmond Bar Association. The ceremony will be held at the Omni Hotel, 100 South 12th Street, at 12:30 p.m. We have seats available for you and a guest, and very much hope that you will join us to receive the award in person. We will meet at the Law Day luncheon registration table in the Omni Hotel lobby at 12:00 p.m. for photographs.

Please complete the enclosed response sheet to notify us of your plans and return it in the enclosed envelope as soon as possible. Please do not hesitate to call me at (804) 787-8019 if you have any questions regarding the award presentation.

Congratulations from the entire Board of The John Marshall Foundation. We are grateful for your commitment to teaching, and we are pleased to bestow this special recognition of your achievement.

Very truly yours,

Lawton B. Way

Member, Education Committee

Enclosure

cc:

Mr. Ralph B. Higgins

Ms. Lynn Brackenridge Ms. Barbara Schneider

Superintendent's Memo #109-12



COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA Department of Education

April 27, 2012

TO: Division Superintendents

FROM: Patricia I. Wright, Superintendent of Public Instruction

SUBJECT: School Nutrition Employee Appreciation Week, May 7-11, 2012

School Nutrition Employee Appreciation Week is May 7-11, 2012. Please join the Department of Education (VDOE) in celebrating the professional commitments made every school day by school nutrition employees across the Commonwealth of Virginia. Preparing healthy school meals, promoting good nutrition habits, and offering a friendly greeting are all in a day's work for our men and women who work in the school cafeterias. Please join VDOE in recognizing the important contributions that school nutrition employees provide to the success of Virginia's students as they strive to achieve academic excellence and optimal health.

School nutrition employees must balance many roles and follow numerous federal, state, and local regulations to ensure safe and healthy meals are available in schools. They are trained sanitation and food safety experts, and must manage financially self-sufficient programs. School nutrition professionals also provide nutrition education to students and use their creativity to make the cafeteria a fun and welcoming place.

This year school nutrition employees take on a new responsibility. In January, the federal government finalized new nutrition standards for school meals, requiring schools to serve more fruits, vegetables, and whole grains. School meals must meet these new requirements starting in the 2012-2013 school year, however, school nutrition professionals have already been working toward these goals by changing the menu, offering a wider variety of menu choices and getting students excited about trying new, healthier meals in the cafeteria.

This week is a great opportunity to recognize the school nutrition staff that makes your program a success. Let these professionals know you are thinking of them by celebrating School Nutrition Employee Appreciation Week.

For more information, please contact the school nutrition program specialist assigned to your division or Catherine Digilio-Grimes, director of school nutrition programs, at (804) 225-2074 or Catherine.digilio-grimes@doe.virginia.gov.

PIW/CDG/idl

Superintendent's Memo #094-12



COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA Department of Education

April 13, 2012

TO: Division Superintendents

FROM: Patricia I. Wright, Superintendent of Public Instruction

SUBJECT: School Nurse Day

Governor Robert F. McDonnell has officially established May 9, 2012, as School Nurse Day in the Commonwealth of Virginia. His Certificate of Recognition of the day is attached.

Virginia's school nurses are being acknowledged for their work, which includes:

- Enhancing the educational process for students by helping them meet their individual health care needs through assessments, delivery of intervention services, provision of emergency care, and by appropriately managing acute and chronic illnesses
- Offering professional health services in order to promote optimal learning and student success
- Assisting in the maintenance of healthy and safe school environments
- Fostering and protecting student health through screenings, health education, and prevention programs

Division superintendents are encouraged to join Governor McDonnell and the Virginia Department of Education in recognizing Virginia school nurses "for the compassionate and dedicated service that they provide in Virginia to students, families, and schools."

Should you have any questions, please contact Tia Campbell, school health specialist, at 804-786-8671 or e-mail at Tia.Campbell@doe.virginia.gov.

PIW/tbc

Attachment:

a. Governor's 2012 School Nurse Day Proclamation (PDF)



CERTIFICATE of RECOGNITION

By virtue of the authority vested by the Constitution in the Governor of the Commonwealth of Virginia, there is hereby officially recognized:

SCHOOL NURSE DAY

WHEREAS, school nurses join with families and communities across the Commonwealth in recognizing that the health, safety, and well-being of young Virginians are crucial to their growth, development, and educational success; and

WHEREAS, school nurses greatly enhance the educational process for students by helping them meet their individual health care needs through assessments, delivery of intervention services, provision of emergency care, and by appropriately managing acute and chronic illnesses; and

WHEREAS, the health status of Virginia's students is fostered and protected through screenings, health education, prevention programs, and strong communication between families, teachers, health care providers, and school administrators; and

WHEREAS, school nurses offer professional health services in order to promote optimal learning and student success for all students, and

WHEREAS, school nurses assist in the maintenance of healthy and safe school environments in the Commonwealth through giving generously of their time and talents networking with school personnel and community partnerships; and

WHEREAS, it is appropriate to recognize school nurses throughout our great Commonwealth for the compassionate and dedicated service that they provide in Virginia to students, families, and schools;

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Robert F. McDonnell, do hereby recognize May 9, 2012 as SCHOOL NURSE DAY in our COMMONWEALTH OF VIRGINIA, and I call this observance to the attention of all our citizens.



Governor

Secretary of the Commonwealth

```
Winners
Drawing:
1<sup>st</sup> – Rachel Daley (Shenandoah Valley Governor's School - SVGS)
2<sup>nd</sup> – Elizabeth Senger (SVGS)
3<sup>rd</sup> – Karrington Greenlee (Robert E. Lee H.S.)
Painting and Printmaking:
1<sup>st</sup> – Dalton T. Byerly (SVGS)
2<sup>nd</sup> – Mark H. K. Simonds (Western Albemarle H. S.)
3<sup>rd</sup> – Jasper Fairs (Charlottesville H. S.)
Photography:
1<sup>st</sup> – Gloria Connley (SVGS)
2<sup>nd</sup> – Madeline Hostetler (Eastern Mennonite H. S.)
3<sup>rd</sup> – Tobi Holland (Riverheads H. S.)
Textiles:
1<sup>st</sup> – Megan Leo (Western Albemarle H.S.)
2<sup>nd</sup> – Susan Spencer (Robert E. Lee H. S.)
3<sup>rd</sup> – Chrissy Houff (Western Albemarle H. S.)
Sculpture
1<sup>st</sup> – Ashgon Dean (Eastern Rockingham H. S.)
2<sup>nd</sup> – Annaliese Hoy (SVGS)
3<sup>rd</sup> – Susan Spencer (Robert E. Lee H.S.)
Mixed Media:
1<sup>st</sup> – Ida Blanchette
2<sup>nd</sup> – Chelsea Dudley (Bath County H.S.) ▶
3<sup>rd</sup> – Samantha McLawhorn (SVGS)
```



Museum

150 P. Buckley Moss Drive Waynesboro, VA 22980 (800)343-8643 • mossmuseum@aol.com

April 20, 2012

Dear Teachers and Students:

Thank you for having your students participate in the First Annual P. Buckley Moss Invitational sponsored by the P. Buckley Moss Museum and the P. Buckley Moss Foundation for Children's Education.

We would like to cordially invite you, the faculty at your schools, your students and their families to attend the opening which will take place on Thursday, April 26th, 2012 at 6 p.m. at the P. Buckley Moss Museum.

I hope that all of the students who entered work will attend the opening to meet Pat Moss and enjoy the exhibition. If you are not able to attend the opening, I hope you will drop by the Museum during our Open House and Barn Show which will take place the weekend of the $27^{th} - 29^{th}$, 2012.

Please feel free to pass this invitation along to your staff, students and their families. If possible, please let us know how many plan on attending. There will be light hors d'oeuvres and Pat Moss will be in attendance.

Sincerely,

Bonnie D. Stump Moss Museum